
CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION, COLORADO 

 
CANVASSING BOARD 
 
FEBRUARY 10, 1977 
 
In compliance with Article II, Section 25, of the City Charter, 
the City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met in 
the Council Chambers at City Hall, 250 North 5th Street, at 6:30 
p.m., Thursday, February 10, 1977, as a Canvassing Board to 
canvass the election returns of the Special Municipal Election 
held Tuesday, February 8, 1977. 
 
TALLY SHEET 
 

We, the undersigned, acting as canvassing board, hereby certify 
that we have canvassed the returns of the Special Municipal 
Election held in the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, on Tuesday, 
February 8, 1977, from the said canvass find the results to be as 
follows: 
 
That two hundred fifty (250) ballots were cast in Polling Precinct 
No. 1; 
 
That one hundred twenty-three (123) ballots were cast in Polling 
Precinct No. 2; and 
 
That thirty-seven (37) absentee ballots were cast: 
 

A total of four hundred ten (410) ballots cast. 
 
The question submitted was: 
 
"Shall a Downtown Development Authority be formed pursuant to part 
8 of Article 25 of Title 31, Colorado Revised Statutes 1973, as 
amended, thereby empowering the City Council of the City of Grand 
Junction to assess, levy and collect an ad valorem tax upon the 
taxable property within the jurisdiction of the Authority not to 
exceed 5 mills for the use and benefit of the Authority, said 
Authority to exercise its powers within a District to be bounded 
as follows: 
 
Beginning at the Northwest Corner of Wilsons Subdivision of Block 

2 of Mobleys Subdivision; thence East along the South right-of-way 
line of Grand Avenue to the North corner point common to Lots 9 
and 10 of Block 78, City of Grand Junction; thence South along the 
common line of Lots 9 and 10 and the common line of Lots 15 and 16 
all in Block 78, City of Grand Junction and the common line of 
Lots 9 and 10 of Block 99, City of Grand Junction to the North 
right-of-way line of the East-West alley in Block 99; thence East 
along the North line of above alley and the North line of the 
East-West alley Block 98, City of Grand Junction, to the West 
right-of-way line of 3rd Street; thence North along the West 
right-of-way line of 3rd Street to the South right-of-way line of 



Grand Avenue; thence East along the South right-of-way line of 

Grand Avenue to the West right-of-way line of 5th Street; thence 
South along the West right-of-way line of 5th Street to the North 
right-of-way line of the East-West alley in Block 81, City of 
Grand Junction; thence along the North right-of-way line of the 
East-West alleys in Blocks 82 and 83 to the West right-of-way line 
of 7th Street; thence South along the West right-of-way line of 
7th Street to the South right-of-way line of White Avenue; thence 
East along the South right-of-way line of White Avenue to the West 
right-of-way line of the North-South alley in Block 93, City of 
Grand Junction; thence South along the West right-of-way line of 
the North-South alleys in Blocks 93, 106, 115 and 128, City of 
Grand Junction, to the North right-of-way line of Ute Avenue; 
thence West along the North right-of-way line of Ute Avenue to the 
Southwest Corner Block 10 Mobley Subdivision; thence Northwest 

along the Southwest line of Block 10 Mobley Subdivision to the 
intersection with the southerly projection of the East right-of-
way line of Spruce Street; thence North along said East line to 
the Point of Beginning." 
 
 
 
 
 

POLLING 
PRECINCT NO. 
1POLLING 

PRECINCT NO. 
2ABSENTEE 
 

   

YES16510433 
 

   

NO84194 
 

   

 
 
TOTAL YES VOTES: 302 

TOTAL NO VOTES: 107 
DEFECTIVE: 1 
TOTAL BALLOTS CAST: 410 
MAJORITY YES VOTES: 302 
 
DATED this 10th day of February, 1977. 
 
 
____________________ 
LAWRENCE L. KOZISEK 
District B 



 

 
____________________ 
KARL M. JOHNSON 
District C 
 
 
____________________ 
ROBERT VAN HOUTEN 
District E 
 
 
____________________ 
HARRY COLESCOTT 
District A 

 
 
____________________ 
ELVIN TUFLY 
District D 
 
 
____________________ 
JANE QUIMBY 
At Large 
 
 
____________________ 
LARRY BROWN 

At Large 
 
Neva B. Lockhart 
____________________ 
Neva B. Lockhart 
City Clerk 


